Hello Knut
 
My name is Óskar Thorarensen.   I was president of the Veteran Athletics Association of Iceland when we held the Nordic indoor championships.
 
You told me that you knew Valbjörn Þorláksson and you told me that you had tried to contact him.
 
Valbjörn died yesterday.  He had been ill the last years and suffered a stroke a few years ago and also suffered from Parkinson´s.
 
I send you my best wishes, 
 
kind regards,
 
 
Óskar
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Hello Óskar 
 

Thanks for telling me about Valbjörn. 
In 1963 it was a national decathlon competition between Island, Denmark, Finland and Norway. It was my first trip to Island and was impressed by the people and the nature. During that unforgettable trip we were treated as government representatives. From the air on our trip home we could se the smoke from the evolution of Surtsey.
 

In my head I remember Valbjörn as the great athlete and a nice person. I think he got the highest score in that competition. He was much better than me in pole volt and decathlon, which were my favourite athletic events. In that respect he was one of my ideals.
 

I send you my best wishes, 
 
kind regards,

 

Knut Henrik
